CABINET
19th February, 2002 


Meeting commenced:
9.34 a.m.
"
ended:
9.52 a.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Hinds - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Connor, Lancaster, Lea, Mann, Merry, Sheehy, 



and Warner.


(Councillor Hunt, Executive Support Member, also attended)

85.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Warmisham.

86.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meetings held on 5th and 12th February, 2002, were signed by the Chairman as correct records.

87.       LOCAL GOVERNMENT IMPROVEMENT PROGRAMME – REPORT OF THE PEER       REVIEW TEAM

(Previous Minute 83 – 5th February, 2002)

RESOLVED : THAT the following additional members be appointed to serve on the following Working Groups:-

1. Best Value, Performance Management and Scrutiny

· Councillor Lightup, M. Smith and B. Jassi.

2. Alignment of Plans, Resources and Corporacy

· Councillor Dawson, C. Green and H. Seaton.

3. The Council’s Image

· Councillor Pennington, J. Baker/J.Evans and M. Sykes.

4. Equality/Diversity/Cohesion

-    Councillors V. Burgoyne and Ullman, A.Williams and A. Westwood 

88.
REVIEW OF WARD BOUNDARIES
Councillor John Merry, Deputy Leader of the Council, submitted a report on the review of ward boundaries, which the Local Government Commission for England would be undertaking during 2002/03.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted, pending further detailed information to be received from the Local Government Commission for England; and that the Deputy Leader, in connection with the Chief Executive, be authorised to take any necessary action in connection with this matter, with a view to ensuring that work is undertaken in accordance with the timescales in the report.

89.
GREATER MANCHESTER CONNEXIONS SERVICE

A report of the Head of Law and Administration was submitted in respect of the Greater Manchester Connexions Service.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Council subscribe to, and become a member of, the company to be incorporated for the Greater Manchester Connexions Service; that the local authority director thereof be appointed by the Executive of the Association of Greater Manchester Authorities; and that the Head of Law and Administration be authorised to complete any documentation necessary for the incorporation of that company.

90.
LEVY APPORTIONMENT OPTIONS – WASTE DISPOSAL CHARGES


Councillor David Lancaster, Leader Member for Environmental Services, submitted a report (a) assessing a number of options proposed by the Greater Manchester Waste Disposal Authority as to how the waste disposal levy should be apportioned within Greater Manchester and (b) on a number of waste strategy issues relating thereto.


RESOLVED:
(1)
THAT Option 1, as detailed in the report (Apportionment on projected tonnage of household waste delivered to the Waste Disposal Authority, 2002/03) be identified as the most appropriate method of waste disposal levy apportionment.


RESOLVED:
(2)
THAT a one-day seminar be held on waste disposal and future waste strategy development.

91.
BEIS YAAKOV JEWISH HIGH SCHOOL FOR GIRLS 


Councillor Keith Mann, Lead Member for Education, submitted a report on -


(a)
the intention of the Governing Body of Beis Yaakov Jewish High School for 
Girls to submit proposals for a change in status from an independent school to 
a voluntary aided school, maintained by the Local Education Authority; and

(b) details of that Governing Body’s bid, as proposers, to replace the existing school building with an enlarged school facility on a new site.


RESOLVED:
(1)
THAT support, in principle, be given to the proposal of the Governing Body of Beis Yaakov Jewish High School for Girls to seek voluntary aided status, subject to (a) satisfactory arrangements on selection, special education needs, sex discrimination, curriculum, staffing, accommodation and revenue and capital funding, and (b) the Bury Local Education Authority’s proposal in respect of the Manchester Jewish Grammar School for Boys, being progressed in parallel.




(2)
THAT approval be given to this Local Education Authority’s liability, in respect of the proposers’ capital bid to the Department for Education and Science, to replace and relocate the existing Jewish High School for Girls School with a new building on to a new site.

92.
BLACK AND MINORITY ETHNIC COMMUNITIES 

Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Community and Social Services, submitted a report on the need for the Council and the Salford Partnership to concentrate more attention on meeting the needs of black and minority ethnic communities.


RESOLVED:
THAT the proposals in the report, as appended to these minutes, be approved.

93.
HOMESWAPS IN SEEDLEY AND LANGWORTHY


A progress report of the Lead Member for Housing Services was submitted on the pilot scheme for homeswaps in Seedley and Langworthy.


RESOLVED: THAT the progress on the abovementioned pilot scheme, and the General Consent therefor given by the Secretary of State, be noted; and that the continuation of that pilot scheme be approved.

94.
SINGLE REGENERATION BUDGET 5 – ANNUAL DELIVERY PLAN


Councillor Bill Hinds, Leader of the Council, submitted a report on, and a copy of, the proposed S.R.B. 5 Annual Delivery Plan for 2002/03.


RESOLVED:
THAT the abovementioned plan be approved for submission to the North West Development Agency.

95.
BUDGET COMMITTEE REPORT


Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a report in respect of items considered by the Budget Committee on 6th February, 2002.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

96.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business on the ground that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in paragraphs 7 and 9 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act respectively indicated.

97.
MANCHESTER AIRPORT p.l.c. – TURNOVER RENT

(The Chairman indicated that he had agreed that this item, which had not been included in the agenda for the meeting, should be considered as a matter of urgency by reason of special circumstances, i.e. it had arisen since the agenda was produced and it was necessary for it to be reported as soon as possible)


The Chief Executive submitted a progress report of the Head of Law and Administration concerning the turnover rent for Manchester Airport p.l.c.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

APPENDIX (See Minute 92)

PROPOSALS

All the agencies working in the City need to adopt a common set of aims which can be implemented within their separate organisations and form the basis for partnership working.  These might be:

·  Valuing all citizens equally.

·  Providing effective services to meet the needs of all residents and

     inspiring confidence within black minority ethnic communities in those 

     services.

·  Responding to legislation effectively.

·  Dealing with racially motivated abuse and crime.

· Promoting the message that racism will not be tolerated in Salford.

·  Empowering citizens and supporting black minority ethnic voluntary

     and community groups.

·  Setting and achieving employment targets employment targets 

·  Promoting employment practices that value the needs of an 

increasingly ethnically diverse workforce, e.g in relation to harassment at work.

To address these issues it is recommended that:

·  Senior champions at member and officer level within the City Council, and in other organisations, are identified to ensure the issue has high level support and the necessary action is taken. 

·  Both the City Council and the Salford Partnership need to develop a vision and comprehensive strategy and means of implementation for meeting the needs of ethnic minority communities.

·  To support working with its strategic partners, the City Council should establish a senior level (i.e. chief officer) working group representing all services and areas of expertise to drive its response to these issues.  This group would report to the Equal Opportunities Forum of the Council and the Partnership.

·  Implementing the statutory requirements of the Race Relations (Amendment) Act provides an important immediate practical focus for the City Council and other members of the Salford Partnership. Within the Council, this work should be led by the above-mentioned working group.

·  The strategy needs to be developed in consultation and with the full involvement of black and ethnic minority groups. 

·  A senior Policy Post across the Partnership should be created to bring in expertise, to transfer good practice across agencies, and promote change to meet needs.

·  A Race and Hate Crime Co-ordinator is needed to lead on combating these issues.

·  The City should pursue resources from central government to assist us to meet the needs of the black and minority ethnic communities, to establish a Racial Equality Council or similar for the City.

·  A priority in all our work should be the empowerment of black and minority ethnic communities.

·  Appropriate support should be given to black and minority ethnic voluntary organisations including the Salford Multi Agency Racial Harassment Forum. 

·  Salford Partnership agencies should adopt the Commission for Racial Equality standard for racial equality in relation to service delivery, customer care and employment practice.

·  Each Directorate within the City Council should examine its services to ensure they are accessible and appropriate to our black and minority ethnic communities.
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